
Wildlife Remote Camera 
 
In partnership with the Belvedere community, the City is monitoring coyote activity in 
the city. As needed, with guidance from wildlife experts, the City may deploy remote 
cameras to record and assess coyote activity.  
 
The City's use of the remote cameras for this purpose is subject to the following 
conditions: 
 

1. Remote cameras will be temporarily installed only in public places, and BPD 
will ensure that the cameras cannot capture any private areas where a resident 
would have any expectation of privacy. 
 

2. The city will post signs near any remote camera, alerting residents to the 
presence of the camera and informing them of the camera’s purpose. 

 
3. BPD will disable any audio recording function, so that the cameras will be 

unable to capture or record any resident’s conversations or discussions. 
 

4. BPD will also ensure that the remote cameras operate in a secure manner that 
protects them from any “hacking” or other security intrusions. 
 

5. Unless an express exemption applies, any recordings made on these cameras 
will be a public record. Additionally, if not necessary for monitoring purposes, 
BPD will regularly delete videos captured by the remote cameras. 

 
 
 


